Minutes from Patient Group Meeting – Thursday 25th July 2024
Attendees:

	Name


	Melanie Jones

	Lydia Utley

	TF

	JF

	GP

	RS

	DS

	AT


1. Actions from Last Meeting
There was only one action from the last meeting, which has been completed. Our practice website was not showing as the first option when searched into Google, so it was making it difficult for patients to go straight to the home page of our website. Lydia has enquired about this and was informed by the support team that the order of websites brought up in any search engine is based on how many people have accessed it – Because our website was new, it was further down the list. 

A couple of members of the group mentioned it is now getting further to the top, so it’s becoming easier to find. This should get better the more people use the website. 

2. Practice News
Dr Karin started with the practice in February this year and we’re happy to say that from 1st September 2024, she will become a GP Partner. 

Nurse Laura Smith is pregnant with her second baby and is due in November. 

Nurse Laura Bowers has been with the practice for around 7 months, but has decided that practice nursing isn’t for her, so she will be leaving us on 31st August. 

Heather and Mel have recently held a recruitment day and are pleased to say that a new nurse will be starting with us on 1st September. Her name is Fay and she has lots of nursing experience. 

One of our care-coordinators, Holly, had her baby girl this month. 

We have a new care-coordinator called Emily, who has fitted very well into the practice and works in the main office. 

There are now two logos on the homepage for ‘Safe Surgeries’ and ‘Armed Forces accredited GP practice’.

Mel explained that being a ‘Safe Surgery’ means that anyone who is living in the UK has the right to access primary care and that patients can register with a GP surgery without needing to show proof of address or ID. This is to help patients who are immigrants, asylum seekers, homeless etc access healthcare without the need for documentation. 
Mel then went on to discuss how being an Armed Forces accredited GP practice helps ensure veterans get priority treatment for conditions that are a direct result of their service, such as MSK problems and mental health issues. 

3. National Survey Results 
Overall, we are very happy with the national survey results. We can’t compare them to last year’s results as some of the questions are different. All the scores are above local and national averages.
The results of the survey will be uploaded to our website.
The group were very impressed with the results, and no specific action plan was required.

4. Global IT Issue
Fortunately, we were not affected by the global IT issue last week. We use SystmOne as our computer system, where some other surgeries use EMIS which went down during the outage. 

We have had issues receiving our lab results this week, however this now seems to have been resolved. 
5. Flu, Covid & RSV Vaccinations
There will be a new vaccination available from 1st September 2024 to protect against the Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV). This is a respiratory virus that can lead to bronchitis and pneumonia. This vaccination will be offered to pregnant patients over 28 weeks, patients 75 years old on or after 1 September and patients 75 years to 79 years old. 
Regarding the flu vaccinations, the starting dates will be slightly different this year. From 1st September, only children aged 2 or 3 (but not 4) on 31st August and pregnant women can receive their vaccination. All other eligible groups will not be given their vaccination until October – This is because the vaccine is thought to be more effective when given later into the season. 

We have not received very much information regarding the covid booster vaccination up to now. In previous years, the Barnsley Healthcare Federation have delivered these however if they arrive in time we may be able to vaccinate in the surgery too.
Mel and Heather have arranged the Saturday flu clinics for 5th and 12th October, so they have also factored in that we may have to give covid vaccinations at the same time. 

6. The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 24th October at 1.00pm. 

